THE ENCHANTMENT FLYER

OFFICIAL PUBLICATION OF THE TIN LIZZIES OF ALBUQUERQUE

VOLUME 41 NO. 4 APRIL 2019





Is Stan looking to keep his options open on another line of work......photos courtesy of Janice & Jessica

The Enchantment Flyer is published monthly for the Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque for their viewing. If you have something you would like to submit, please contact Linda at 505 459 5897 or email lmrrieldeal@msn.com Thanks for reading and keep on a T'ing!

Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque PO Box 30473 Albuquerque, NM 87190-0473

www.tinlizziesofabq.com



We are an official chapter of the MTFCA and membership is encouraged. Dues are \$40 per year which includes the Vintage Ford Magazine and free admission to the museum among other things. Send your membership to:

MTFCA
PO Box 996
Richmond, IN 47375-0996
765 373 3106 or email susan@mtfca.com

President's Message

April 2019

In the early days of exploration in the Rocky Mountains, there were yearly gatherings held among trappers, mountain men and native Americans. These events were known as the Rocky Mountain Rendezvous and were held between 1825 and 1840. Today these "rendezvous" are still common among folks of like-minded interests and in Model T jargon they are known as "swap meets". Recently, one such gathering took place in Chickasha, Oklahoma 40 miles southwest of Oklahoma City and is known as the International Pre-War Swap Meet started 30 years ago by the Ersland family. Actually, Chickasha is home to two longer running and larger auto swap meets run by the Chickasha Antique Auto Club. There is talk of the Pre-War swap meet ending next year but I would anticipate the Chickasha community will not let that happen even in the face of the internet competition.

There is something attractive about going to a pre-war auto swap meet because one finds others interested in these old cars and often these others are a real fountain of knowledge about the hobby. Often, one runs into a real story teller. I am told one can find just about anything Model T that you can think of but you need to know what you are looking for.

Our club has always been represented well in Chickasha. This year Larry Azevedo, Kirk and Cameron Peterson, Mark and Sue Wing, Jessica and Phil Lance, Zach Lance and Alexis all made the trip.

I think I will put this on our travel schedule for next year. I sent the group a document I wrote titled: Some interesting areas to explore between Chickasha, OK and Albuquerque, NM (550 miles) You can find this in the current newsletter.



Doc D

2019 OFFICERS			
President	Paul Duncan	505 345 1343	pandmdu@swcp.com
Vice President	Dave Ferro	850 508 7778	dferro541@aol.com
Secretary	Jahn Wright	505 350 7617	jahnwright@cableone.net
Treasurer	Marilyn Duncan	505 345 1343	pandmdu@swcp.com
2019 BOARD OF DIRECTORS			
	Mark Dominguez	505 264 9970	mtford@aol.com
	Phillip Lance	505 450 2221	Pklance@msn.com
	Vern Willan	505 238 2028	Willan10@msn.com
2018 COMMITTEE CHAIRS			
Car Council	Dave Merewether	505 881 0104	dmerewether@aol.com
Email	Jessica Lance	505 459 6553	Tinlizziesofabq@gmail.com
Historian	Marilyn Duncan	505 345 1343	pandmdu@swcp.com
Hospitality	Fran Gurule	505 821 3238	llampit@q.com
Librarian	Mark Dominguez	505 264 9970	mtford@aol.com
Meeting Refreshments	Linda Riel	505 459 5897	lmrrieldeal@msn.com
Newsletter	Linda Riel	505 459 5897	lmrrieldeal@msn.com
Parliamentarian			
Program Coordinator	Board of Directors		
Quartermaster	Larry Azevedo	505 898 7700	dribblebit@comcast.net
Telephone	Ann Merewether	505 710 2210	amerewether@aol.com
T n Vittles	Linda Riel	505 459 5897	lmrrieldeal@msn.com
Web Master(s)	Mark Wing & Philip Lance	505 271 8912 505 450 2221	msjbwing@msn.com Pklance@msn.com

REMINDER: Membership renewal is now complete. If you have any questions, please contact Marilyn at the phone number or email address listed on page 2.

Tin Lizzies Library......

There are many books and other media ready to be checked out. For a listing of all that is available, you can access it from our website.

www.tinlizziesofabq.com or call our Librarian Mark Dominguez at 505 264 9970



Hospitality Corner

Please let Fran know if/when you hear of something.

Thank you



FYI....

Because we have been fortunate to acquire so many new members and in an effort to learn everyone's name, those who have a name badge, PLEASE wear them on a regular basis to our meetings, breakfast and any "club function".

FYI....

If you would like a Tin Lizzies name badge, please let me know how you want your name to appear and if you would like a pin back or a magnet back and send your information to lmrrieldeal@msn.com or call Linda @ 505 459 5897. They will cost around \$11.00 each which will include shipping but I will let you know for sure once the order comes in and contact each of you with your cost.

FYI....

Do you have a t-shirt, jacket, sweatshirt or cap that you would like to have our Tin Lizzies logo embroidered on? If so, for about \$10 or so it can be taken care of. Please visit

The Image Creator
4730 D Jefferson NE
Albuquerque, NM 87109
Tell them Linda sent you. Contact me for questions.

UP COMING EVENTS 2019.....

For a listing of all breakfast dates, locations and any additional information, please see page 5. (page can be printed to have a hardcopy)

For a listing of our meeting dates, please see page 5. (page can be printed to have a hard-copy)

April 13-Socorro (see page 9) May 25- Power Ford August - Rich Ford Edgewood September 1 - Power Ford September - State Fair October - Balloon Fiesta

NMCCC 2019 Events:

April 27 Spring Thaw (Get your Car Tuned for Summer Touring) @ Old Car Garage located 3232 Girard NE. Oil change and diagnostics for a donation to Cuidando los Ninos. Reservation required.

April 28 Cruise & Schmoose in Goodwill Parking Lot next to Sonic Drive In @ 5000 San Mateo NE. No entry fee, just show off your ride.

May 4 - 14th Annual Running of the Tractors in Corrales 9 am till 4 pm. wandabrrows@yahoo.com 505 2580 9012

May 19 35th Annual NMCCC Albuquerque Museum Car Show. www.nmcarcouncil.com

May 30 - June 1 - NM Route 66 Association Tour . Contact Melissa Beasley 505 803 6966 Melissa@melissalea.com

July 12-13 Annual Collector Car Appreciation Day. www.nmcarcouncil.com

August 11 Annual All Clubs Picnic www.nmcarcouncil.com

September 26 - 29 Swap Meet @ Isleta Casino. Hotel rooms available \$119 per night. www.nmcarcouncil.com

Other Events:

April 5 - 7 16th NM International Auto Show at the ABQ Convention Center. Call 505 768 4575 www.newmexicoautoshow.com

April 6 - Dyna Theater showing "American Graffiti" 7 pm \$10 www.abqfilmx.com

April 27 Alta Mira Specialized Family Services "Walk for Autism" @ Balloon Fiesta Park. \$20 per car donation. Andrew Faber 505 366 2132

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!

Bernice Young	4.4
Tom Miles	4.5
Jocelyn Bauer	4.7
Gerald Hash	4.9
Ken Rowland	4.13
Bob Jackson	4.14
Lorna Azevedo	4.16
Bill Barnhouse	4.18
Molly Cunningham	4.18
Brendan Burke	4.21
Freddie Evrage	4.21
Scott Stuart	4.26
Joe Fellin	4.27

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY!



Herbert & Pat Padgett	4.26
nerbert & Pat Paugett	4.20



If your birthday or anniversary date is incorrect or missing, please let me know.

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS: Not only for our new members, but for everyone. **PLEASE** let Marilyn Duncan know if you have a change in information. She will update the membership roster accordingly and have a hardcopy available. Welcome to all of our new members.

Model T Insurance: Even though we have insurance for our Club through MTFCA, you still need to have your Model T insured. Check out Hagerty, IC Taylor and Classic Auto.

Welcome to The Tin Lizzies Family

Sorry on the recent passing of

Tom Christofferson. Condolences go out to Janice and their family and friends who are affected by this loss.

FOR SALE:

1924 Model T Tudor sedan ~ \$15,000 (negotiable) Includes – Tachometer, 2-speed Ruckstell rear end, directional signals, Model A carb with air cleaner, distributor, spare tire and wheel (mounted). Contact Carolyn Souther at csouther 7@gmail.com or 505 328 8018. (see picture page 9 bottom left)

1924 Model T Touring. — SOLD

1921 "Doctors" Coupe with suicide doors. Runs good but needs a little TLC. Rocky Mountain brakes, 12-volt system, electric starter, new battery in October 2018, beautiful wood steering wheel, oil dip stick, motor meter, miscellaneous odd & ends. All of this for only \$7,200. Contact Betty @ 505 345 1329. (see picture page 9 top left)

1956 Ford Custom Line Sedan. Located in Corrales — runs and drives great. Call Scott Stuart at 505 934 8390. \$2,700 (see picture on page 9)

Free 15 page illustrated list of 1911—1927 Model T Parts, assemblies and single items - some you wont find in catalogues or swap meets. Are you restoring a T or thinking of building a speedster? Save on shipping and call John Hayne @ 505 294 4434.

If you would like to sponsor a breakfast, or bring snacks to one of our meetings, call Linda Riel @ 459-5897, or email lmrrieldeal@msn.com. Those signed up, please contact Linda ASAP when you have chosen the location!

- 11				
T n Vittles				
Date	Hosted By	Place		
1/12	Paul & Marilyn Duncan	Weck's @ 6621 4th NW (north of Osuna) 8:30	Thank You	
2/9	Roger & Janie Burton	Le Peep @ 4921 Jefferson NE (I 25) 8:30	Thank You	
3/9	Mark & Susan Wing	Mimi's Café @ 4316 The 25 Way NE (Jefferson/Singer) 8:30	Thank You	
4/6	Dave & Ann Merewether	10019 Coors NW near Harbor Freight (it's still open)		
5/11	Neil & MaryAnn O'Brien	The Vineyard (our meeting place)		
6/1	Betty Housholder	tba		
7/13	Dave Ferro	tba		
8/10	Sharron & RitaLoy	tba		
9/14	Phil & Jessica Lance	tba		
10/12				
11/9	Bob & Robbi Ross	Route 66 Diner @ 1405 Central NE		
December	No Breakfast	No Breakfast		

ALL DATES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE

BREAKFAST STARTS @ 8:00 A.M. UNLESS OTHERWISE NOTED

SOME FOOD FOR THOUGHT: HAVE YOU CONSIDERED PUTTING TOGETHER A LITTLE TOUR/EXCURSION AFTER HOSTING A BREAKFAST.

Meeting			
Refreshments			
Date	Provided By	Provided By	
1/24	President	Vice President	Thank You
2/28	Sharron & RitaLoy	Jahn Wright	Thank You
3/28	Betty Housholder	Bob Hawk & Liz Scott	Thank You
4/25	Fran Gurule	Linda Riel	
5/23	Dave & Ann Merewether	Steve Kranz	
6/27	Mark & Susan Wing	Phil & Jessica Lance	
7/25			
8/22	Ice Cream Social	Ice Cream Social	
9/26	Brian Dean	Jeff Richards	
10/24			
			1 week early due to Thanksgiving on
11/21	Guys With Pies	Guys With Pies	the 28th
December	No Meeting	No Meeting	

ALL DATES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE

"Obstacles are those frightful things you see when you take your eyes off your goal"..... Henry Ford

Do you have a passion for real old cars? Do you like to collect pictures, models, advertisements, parts or just like to talk about old cars? If so, come visit the Horseless Carriage Club of America HCCA - Albuquerque Chapter on the 4th Tuesday of each month 7 pm at Ortega's located @ 3671 Wyoming NE. Call John Hayne 505 294 4434 for more information.

Past Happenings: (all photos are from out website) Breakfast on February 16, 2019 @ Weck's Select







Roger & Janie our hosts along with the Tin Lizzies in attendance.



Work party on March 2, 2019

Jeff brought along his Grandson Oliver so he could learn how to get dirty the T way. The remaining Tin Lizzies working with Larry trying to disguise himself and even a bit of chit chatting going on and of course lunch....



Rich Ford March 3, 2019

Dennis (President) and Kassi and all the "old" Ford's on display including the what was on the show room floor.





Past Happenings cont'd: Rich Ford March 3, 2019

We were serenaded, family got together, explained our T's, entertained ourselves, visited with each other, gave rides, watched as people looked over the T's.







Breakfast March 9, 2019 Mimi's.....here we are eating again......



Mark your calendars for May 5 -- Route 66 Swap Meet benefitting Wheels Museum to be held at Balloon Fiesta Park. Rental spaces are \$35 for a 10×20 spot through 4/26 then \$40 per spot starting 4/27. Vendors can enter the ground at 6 am and the public at 9 am. Admission will be \$2. Car and motorcycle enthusiasts will b displaying their ride. There will be food trucks, raffles, an auction and souvenir merchandise to purchase. Contact Tin Lizzie member Jim Glover $505\ 239\ 4543$ for questions.

Send your entry fee to: Wheels Museum 1100 2nd Street SW Albuquerque, NM 87102 Hello to Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque from Barbara Wright

President Duncan asked me if I would consider writing an article for our newsletter as I had written some letters in the distant past. At first I said no, but on consideration I decided to write this one article: So for Memorial Day/Veterans Day Veterans, I thought I would honor our Veterans in the Club for the May issue of our newsletter. Listing them by name, military branch served in and what wars they served in.

I need your help to do this. So if you would let me know by email (barbwright@cableone.net or phone (505 235 5478)) if you are a military veteran would you please send me your information and I could get this article ready for May newsletter. I only have a short time- so HELP! I need current and deceased members if they were veterans, so send me information on the veteran or deceased veterans from our club.

First I would like to honor our Military Spouses- young or old, who stood by their military man when he was home or deployed. Our country owes you a great deal and a basketful of thanks.

Second, on behalf of our club and our nation, a thank you to all who have served in our military. We are grateful your service and for keeping our borders safe. We honor the American Flag you served under and Our National Anthem Our club is getting larger and we all have views on any one subject, but we can still recognize and honor those in our TClub who are Military Veterans.

I am going to share some names that we recognize but did not know they were in the service. Most went in the military when WWII started with bombing of Hawaii by the Japanese and fought in Germany or Pacific fronts. Many protested WWII or Viet Nam War or Gulf war or Korean War. But they did serve their country. Some were drafted (remember your draft card). Others enlisted. Our family members were in the various military services as well.

Some joined up to further their Hollywood or Singing careers but they fought with all beside them protecting our home front. Some Joined up to prevent going to jail and were discharged within a year or two which prevented them for going to US prisons for crimes they committed as a Civilian. Some helped raise war bonds. Some were politicians. Many made movies about the war-for or against on their return to Hollywood. Some helped the morale of the troops with those famous Pin-up posters or their pictures on military airplanes.

These veterans served in WWII, Vietnam, Korean, Gulf War, American Red Cross driving Ambulances, National Guard. They served as pilots, infantry, built runways, wrote news articles, took photos for historical events, teletype operators, Navajo Code Talkers, translators, entertainers for our troops, Armed Forces Radio, medical services, truck drivers, and many other jobs.

Women also worked in the steel and iron plants in the US. Let's not forget Tokyo Rose or German Nazi Party Radio broadcasters to bring our troop morale down.

US Army

Elvis Presley Hugh Hefner Oliver Stone James Earl Jones Mickey Rooney James Stewart Sammy Davis JR Ice T Mel Brooks Tony Bennett

Kris Kristofferson Elsie S Ott Bertha Dupre

US Navy:

Paul Newman MC Hammer Vincent Pastorey Johnny Carson Bob Barker

Jesse Ventura Drew Carey Kirk Douglas Don Rickles

US MARINES

Steve McQueen Gene Hackman Bea Arthur

USAF or ARMY AIR CORPS

Morgan Freeman Johnny Cash Chuck Norris Clint Eastwood Jimmy Stewart

Others Served In:

Tom Selleck California National Guard

Ernest Hemingway American Red Cross- Ambulance Driver WWII

Women also have served in the Military from Europe and the US and Asia, but they served also served on entertainment tours, with the French Resistance, Intelligence Officers, fund raising for war relief and war effort, Voices for the Victims of the Holocaust like Anne Frank. Harriet Tubman escaped slavery and worked with the Underground Railroad in the 1850s.

Sarah Emma Edmonds dressed as a man to serve in the Civil War. Carole Lombard was killed in air crash after war bond rally. President F Roosevelt declared her the first women to die in line of duty to our country and her husband Clark Gable enlisted in the USAF after her death.

Remember the famous pin-up poster swimsuit girls to help troop morale in World War II with Betty Grable, The Varga Girls, drawn by Alberto Vargas, as were photos of Veronica Lake, Jane Russell, and Lane Turner. Fundraising for war relief and war effort with Tallulah Bankhead, Bette Davis, Lynn Fontaine, Helen Hayes, Katharine Hepburn, Hedy Lamarr, Gypsy Rose Lee, Ethel Merman, and the Andrews Sisters.

And have any of our veterans forgotten the USO Tours or Camp Shows with Rita Hayworth, Betty Grable, the Andrews Sisters, Ann Miller, Martha Raye, Marlene Dietrich, and many lesser-knowns.

I tried to recall what are members would recall. Stay tuned for part II- Our own members and the military services they served in.

On Saturday April 13, 2019 from 3 - 9 pm we will be holding a Blues Fest on the Plaza in Socorro. Coupled with that, the local car club, the Socorro Old Car Club, will be offering rides in their vintage cars from 10:00am to 1:00pm in exchange for a donation to our Socorro Storehouse/Food Pantry. So far, we have about 5 cars participating. We are also seeking support from other Socorro and nearby car clubs and are still awaiting responses from them. Personnel from the Socorro Storehouse will be on hand to help organize the rides and handle the money.

As background information; Socorro Storehouse is a not-for-profit 501(c)3 agency. It is the only emergency food pantry that serves all of Socorro County. We were established in 2002 and have been in our current building since 2004. We serve between 200-220 families each month. We order food from Roadrunner Food Bank in Albuquerque for 19 cents a pound with donated funds. We also purchase from our local supermarkets as needed. We received two grants last year that helped us fund a new program known as the fresh produce program. The two grants allow us to weekly purchase produce from John Brooks three weeks out of the month and we fund the other weeks out of other donations. We would like to use the donations from this event for this ongoing program.

We would like to invite the Tin Lizzies to join us in this worthy cause. Adding some Model Ts to the vintage vehicles providing rides would surely stimulate greater interest and participation from event attendees. I'm not sure if this request will provide enough time for you to properly plan for attendance nor do I know if it will be personally worthwhile for you to come down for just 3 hours, but we would love to have you. We have a vacant lot available near the Plaza that we will use for staging and for parking trailers if you can come. If you can make it, please contact Frank Lewark so he can add you to his list of attendees/cars. Thanks very much.

Live music by Professa Dug & Friends, Rock Zone, Joe Daddy & the Soul Twisters, Slime and the Blue Tones, Silver Crow Asylum. There will be a Spirit Tent 21 & older, Arts & Crafts Vendors, Food Vendors. Admission is FREE. Betty Houston has offered a fenced, gated lot to park our trailers. Motels fill up for the Blues Festival so make your reservations — Holiday Inn Express 575 838 4600 in Socorro for the weekend. A Sunday drive to Bosque Del Apache National Wildlife Refuge is in the works.

Tin Lizzie member Frank Lewark 505 249 6050 lewarksusan@gmail.com



Betty Housholder's 1921 Doctors Coupe



Scott Stuart's 1956 Ford Custom Line

Don Souther's 1924 Tudor Sedan



Tin Lizzies General Membership Meeting Minutes

March 28, 2019

President Paul Duncan opened the meeting at 7:05 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance. President Duncan introduced Clyde and Barbara Stanfield, Paul Beck, Robbie Dougan, and Coerte Vorhees, film producer, writer, and director.

Minutes of February 28, 2019 meeting were approved as printed in the Enchantment Flyer, March 2019.

Officer Reports:

Vice-President—Dave Ferro is in Florida thus no raffle this meeting.

Treasurer—Marilyn Duncan reported income included \$50 for raffle sales, \$39 for dues, and \$500 from Rich Ford. Expenses included \$80 for software for the Treasurer, \$11.50 for the annual state corporate report, and \$186 for telephone truck Insurance. Contact the Treasurer if you require more detail.

Membership—Marilyn Duncan reported membership of 96 as of this meeting.

Secretary--Jahn Wright had nothing to report.

Standing Committee Reports:

Car Council—Dave Merewether was absent so there was no Council of Car Clubs report. The Car Council monthly publicity has been emailed to all members.

Email—Jessica Lance. Nothing new to report. Please be sure to include the "who-what-when-where-why" when you submit an item to Jessica to be sent to the membership. Remember we now have a dedicated club email tinlizziesofabq@gmail.com.

Newsletter—Linda Riel: You are always encouraged to submit items for an upcoming newsletter. She endeavors to publish the newsletter by the first of each month in order that members can refer to it for upcoming events.

T 'n Vittles—Linda Riel – Our next breakfast is on 4/6 Range Café hosted by Dave & Ann Merewether at 10019 Coors NW (near Harbor Freight...yes it's still open). There is still an opening for October and if you can host it, please let Linda know.

Meeting refreshments—Linda Riel – March meeting refreshments were provided by Betty and Bob Hawk & Liz Scott. Our next meeting April 25 is open. If no one steps up, then Linda will provide something. There are still openings for July, September and October. If you would like to help out in providing refreshments, please let her know.

Website—Mark Wing reported he had added work day of March 2, the Rich Ford event on March 3, and work parties on March 9 and 23. We have a working visitor counter which indicates over 1700 visitors. Thanks for Mark for an excellent compilation of photos of March events.

Phone—Ann Merewether was not present. Contact her if you wish to be added to or deleted from the call list. Scott Stuart in Corrales communicated he was especially appreciative of the calls.

Hospitality—Fran Gurule had sent out get well cards to a number of members including Bruce Daniels, Tom Miles, and Vern Willan. She sent a sympathy card to the family of Tom Christofferson who recently passed away.

Librarian—Mark Dominguez: nothing new to report.

Quartermaster—Larry Azevedo: supply inventory is up to date. Awaiting replacement exhaust manifold and gasket set.

Historian—Marilyn Duncan: She provided copies of information from Irene Navarra services.

Other Reports:

March 2019 Club Events:

March 3 was the Rich Ford celebration. Several members also attended the Celebration of Life for Barbara and Don Souther at Carolyn Souther's home later in the afternoon of March 3. Thanks to Linda Riel for coordinating both events.

Non-club Events: Chickasha, Oklahoma Swap Meet. Several members attended.

Please consider joining MTFCA if you haven't—and if already a member, the Vintage Ford Label shows your renewal due date. You will also receive a couple of reminders via the Vintage Ford magazine, one of which was in the latest issue.

Board Meeting: The scheduled March Board meeting was cancelled; it will be rescheduled later.

Announcements:

Upcoming April Club Events:

Outreach to Valencia High School auto shop students via Anthony Chavez (shop teacher)—we will be planning a shop field trip during the week if it can be coordinated before school is out in May.

Socorro Mini Tour Sat/Sun April 13, 14 (Call Paul Duncan if planning on going). Questions re Socorro or weekend events call Frank Lewark 505-249-6050 or Betty Houston 505-440-8297. Tentative participants: Duncan's, Merewether's, Willan's. Included is the Socorro Blues Festival on Sat 3:00-9:00 p.m. with Professa Dug and Friends; Rock Zone; Joe Daddy and the Soul Twisters; Slim and the blue Tones; Silver Crow Asylum (these are music groups...).

Monthly Membership Meeting: April 25, 7:00 p.m. at The Vineyard.

Canyon De Chelly exploratory trip: Coerte Vorhees explained the historical film they are working on will be shot in Arizona, New Mexico, and Mexico. They are doing a pre-shoot on April 29-30. They are looking for some old vehicles for the film. Contact Paul Duncan if you are interested.

May 2019: Memorial Day Weekend-Saturday May 25 9:00 a.m. at Power Ford (a change in date). Details later.

For Sale: John Hayne has a 1926-27 Model T steering wheel for sale.

Unfinished business:

Linda Riel gave a short summary of the Rich Ford event on March 3. There were 14 T's and 21 Tin Lizzie members attending.

John Hayne suggested two events of interest to members. The steam locomotive event is May 11 at the railyard and the Museum Car Show with an emphasis on trucks is Sunday, May 19 at the Albuquerque Museum. Check your Car Council event list for further details.

New Business:

Paul Duncan has been approached by the Harvey House in Belen-they are sponsoring a community event there on July 20 and would like to know if Tin Lizzies interested in bringing T's. He presented to the club for comments; there was a positive response. Paul will coordinate with the Harvey House and get the event added to our calendar.

Program: Chickasha Swap Meet slides and comments by participants with pictures by Mark and Susan Wing and others. The slide show was edited by Paul Duncan

President Paul Duncan adjourned the meeting at 8:40 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted by Jahn Wright, Secretary



PO Box 30473 Albuquerque, NM 87190-0473

Be sure to visit one of our local dealers to meet your car purchasing needs:

Our newest supporter

Power Ford

1101 Montano Rd NE Albuquerque, NM 87107 1 866 640 5531







8601 LOMAS BLVD. NE, ALBUQUERQUE, NM 87112 SALES: 1-800-950-6529 | SERVICE: 1-800-917-6016

RICH FORD HAS SUPPORTED THE TIN LIZZIES FOR MANY YEARS.



19 PLAZA LOOP, EDGEWOOD, NM 87015 SALES: 1-800-673-9935 | SERVICE: 1-800-673-9935

ATTENTION: The Tin Lizzies meet on the 4th Thursday of each month at

The Vineyard 6118 Edith Blvd NE @ 7:00 PM

COME JOIN THE FUN!

"If everyone is moving forward together, then success takes care of itself" Henry Ford